
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
We are a Reconciling Congregation! 

 
Grow, Play and Serve with a people with 
Hearts for Children and Hands for Service 

 
REMINDER: 
We have 4 hearing-enhancing devices that can be used for those that need them.  Please ask in the sound booth 
for help with these. 
 
The parlor is also open to hear the worship service every Sunday; and Room 9 is open for parents and their young 
children to watch and hear the service. 
 

MEMORIAL DAY SUNDAY 
PENTECOST SUNDAY 

 
May 28, 2023  10:00 a.m. 

 
GATHERING 

 
PRELUDE   Like the Murmur of the Dove’s Song arr. Robert Hobby    
  
*DOXOLOGY   
 
*WELCOME  
 
*OPENING PRAYER (unison) 

 Send forth your Holy Spirit, O God, and renew the face of the earth.  Dwell 
among us, even though your presence will startle and unsettle us.  Grant us your peace, we 
pray, as justice and love pour down upon the yearning earth.  Amen. 
   
*HYMN Spirit Song 347  
 

PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 
 
OLD TESTAMENT Exodus 19:16-20 (Pew Bible p. 117) 
 
NEW TESTAMENT Acts 2:1-21 (Pew Bible p. 1692) 

 
MUSIC Gospel of Grace Mark Hayes 
 Becky Netherland, solo      



*GOSPEL John 7:37-39  (Pew Bible p. 1660) 
Leader: The word of God for the people of God. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 
*HYMN  Like the Murmur of the Dove’s Song 544 
 
SERMON How Did We Arrive In This Land? Rev. Eun-Hye Choi 
 
  RESPONSE TO THE WORD 
 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

Prayer cards are available in the pews.  If you have a special prayer request,  
please write it on the card and place it in the offering baskets at the exits. 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison) 

 Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who 
trespass against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, for thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever.  Amen. 

 
*HYMN O Spirit of the Living God 539       

 
SENDING FORTH 

  
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
  
OFFERING OUR THANKS AND OURSELVES 

All loose coins and singles in the offering plates will go to UMCOR-Turkey/Syria. 

 
BENEDICTION 
 
POSTLUDE Toccata on ‘O Spirit of the Living God’ Jerry Westenkuehler      
 
*congregation is invited to stand if it is comfortable to do so 

 
USHER:  Chris Walters 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Everyone is invited to join us in the parlor for fellowship provided by the Fellowship Committee. 

 
Following the loving example of Jesus Christ, we affirm the inherent worth and dignity of every person as a 

beloved child of God.  We welcome into the life and ministry of Glenview United Methodist Church all persons of 
every age, ability, race, gender identity, ethnicity, nationality, marital status, sexual orientation, family 

configuration, or socioeconomic or employment status. 
 

COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
OUR SINCERE SYMPATHY TO THE FAMILY OF PRISCILLA NUTT 
who passed away on May 23rd.  A memorial service was held for her yesterday in our sanctuary. 
 
 



NILSON SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS DUE JUNE 1st! 
Now is your chance to apply for the yearly Nilson $1,000 Scholarship Award.  It is for any GUMC member who will 
be enrolled in the fall of 2023 as a full time student in a 4-year college or university.  Your entry for this award 
should consist of a short essay highlighting your accomplishments and activities, your higher education plans and 
future career and personal interests.  Also, please include a brief explanation as to how this award would benefit 
you.  Entries must be submitted to the church office in a sealed envelope no later than June 1 marked 
“Scholarship”. 
 
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
Please join us on Tuesday, June 6 at 11 a.m. in the choir room to knit or crochet a prayer shawl for someone who 
needs the loving warmth of God.  If you would like to learn how to knit or crochet, please come. 
 
OUR NEXT BOOK CLUB 
will be discussing “Foster” by Claire Keegan on Tuesday, June 6th at 7 p.m. in the parlor.   Everyone is invited to 
join us, even if you haven’t read the book. 
 
BEAU SURRATT WILL BE LEAVING US ON SUNDAY, JUNE 4TH! 
If you would like to participate in Beau’s Love Offering, please do so in the church office by June 1. 
 
LOOSE COINS AND SINGLES  
in the offering plates will go to UMCOR-Turkey and Syria.  Since Turkey and Syria were devastated by an 
earthquake in February, over 35,000 people have died and hundreds of thousands of people were left homeless. 
UMCOR and their long-standing humanitarian partner, international Blue Crescent, are helping the survivors as 
they seek shelter, warmth, and a hot meal.  They are providing tents, heaters, blankets, warm clothes, first aid kits, 
and ready to eat meals.  Please support their relief and recovery efforts.  Place “Advance #982550” on the memo 
line if you choose to write a check. 
 
PASTORAL CARE FOR OUR CHURCH FAMILY! 
Too often we find out about illnesses, crises and hospitalizations after they occur.  This is a missed opportunity for 
the calls and visits we would like to share.  Please let us know if there is a concern in your family or in another 
congregant’s family (with their permission). We need your help in order to offer ours.  Pastor Eun-Hye:  
echoi@glenviewumc.org; office@glenviewumc.org; 847-729-1015. 
 
SUNDAY COFFEE FELLOWSHIP 
If you would like to provide treats and juice after worship on a Sunday, please call the church office and schedule 
a Sunday.  The coffee will be made, and the tables will be out in the parlor.  Fellowship helps us to know one 
another better, make connections. 
 
IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY ON THE WEEKENDS: 
On the weekends (Friday - Sunday evening) our church office is closed, and the phone messages are not retrieved 
until Monday.  For emergencies, please contact our pastor, Rev. Eun-Hye Choi at echoi@glenviewumc.org, or at: 
847-525-7261. 
 
WE ARE COLLECTING FOR MIDWEST MISSION THE FOLLOWING: 
 100-105 oz liquid laundry detergent 
 54-80 oz liquid household cleaner 
 42-64 oz. liquid dish soap 
 12-19 oz. shampoo 
 Hand towels 
 12” rulers 
 24 heavy-duty trash bags (33-45 gal.) 
 Receiving blankets for infants 
These items you donate will be taken to the Annual Conference on June 6. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
CONTACTLESS DONATIONS 

Use your smartphone camera or QR reader app to quickly and safely make your donation to 
GUMC.  With one quick scan, you can send in a one-time donation or schedule recurring 
donations.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
THIS WEEK: May 28 - June 4, 2023 
Today: 11 am Fellowship, parlor 
 11 am Nominating Committee, pastor’s office  
Monday:            Memorial Day - church building closed 
Wednesday: 10 am Adult Study via Zoom  
Thursday:      Nilson Scholarship Deadline! 
 
Next Sunday:    
 10 am Worship, Communion and Beau Surratt’s last Sunday with us 
 11 am Fellowship, parlor 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
STAFF: 
Rev. Dr. Eun-Hye Choi, Senior Pastor, email:  echoi@glenviewumc.org 
Beth and Greg Peterson, Directors of Children, Family and Youth Ministries, email: petersons@glenviewumc.org 
Michel Agriopoulos, Facilities Manager, email:  m.agriopoulos@comcast.net 
Tom Tobin, Music Director, email: tomtbn@sbcglobal.net 
Beau Surratt, Organist, email:  beausurratt@glenviewumc.org  
Joanne Richter, Lay Leader 
Doris Stengl, Administrative Assistant, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 
Janet Ferrone, Director of Communications, email:  jferrone@glenviewumc.org 
Office, email:  office@glenviewumc.org - 847-729-1015 
 

Glenview United Methodist Church 
727 Harlem Avenue • Glenview, IL  60025-4278 

847-729-1015• www.glenviewumc.org 


